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Proposed 3G Pitch and Relocation of Playing Field at Lincroft School 

Bedford Borough Council Call for Sites number 170 – proposal for land at Station Road, Oakley, Ordnance Survey reference 501478,253364

Following the exhibition by the consultants DLP Planning on 13th May 2016, which set out the proposals to relocate the playing field, reroute Station Road and develop the adjacent land, the Parish Council has reviewed its position on the 3G pitch and the site for the Playing Field.  A copy of the proposed plan for the site is attached to this statement.
3G Pitch

Council has agreed to continue to oppose the 3G pitch because of the noise, traffic and parking objections which have been raised and which we understand, represent the majority of residents’ views.  Council’s visit to the 3G pitch at Redborne School has reinforced the decision that Lincroft is an unsuitable site for a 3G pitch.  The Redborne pitch is much further away from housing, has better access and planting and bunds have been put in place to reduce the noise and light pollution.  The current Lincroft proposal does not take account of the restricted accesses to Oakley or lack of parking space and does not include screening to reduce noise and light levels.
Relocation of the Playing Field
Council has also agreed to continue to oppose the proposal to relocate the Playing Field as set out in the Borough Council’s Call for Sites i.e. funded by the building of 250 dwellings adjacent to the new Playing Field.  Residents who responded to the Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire wanted the proposed site to remain as open green space and considered 20 – 50 new dwellings as the appropriate level of growth to avoid overwhelming the existing village.  Housing numbers were not discussed at the May exhibition and traffic lights at/on the bridges were put forward as a solution to the access problems but these have previously been rejected by residents.  The current proposal does not address the school parking on roads adjacent to Station Road or the narrow roads and footways throughout the village, would increase the number of houses affected by traffic congestion, parking and noise from the Field and 3G pitch and does not reflect the views of the majority of residents.  
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